
Have you liked our VMR Brisbane Facebook Page? Stay up-to-date and  
follow all the latest VMR Brisbane news, photos and events! @VMR Brisbane 

Above:  Thanks to the VMRB members who marched at 
Sandgate on ANZAC Day 

(Missing is James Mathieson who took the photo.) 

Around the Rigging 
Welcome to our new Members. (26 new Waterside 
Assist Members are listed on page 4.) We look 
forward to seeing you around the base.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

As you can see above, we are drawing your attention 
to a couple of events early in May.  On page 2, there 
is a list of tasks with which we need assistance on 7th 
May.  Everyone is invited to come and help. 

On 6th May, we are coordinating with Brisbane 
Hooked On Fishing for an informative session with 
lots of bonus perks.  Full details are on page 9. 

There is recognition of a wonderful VMRB sponsor 
on page 7.  Cathy Walk will be sadly missed. 

Our volunteers are happy to go the extra (nautical) 
mile for anyone needing help.  Check out the article 
on page 6 about how best to handle calling for an 
emergency rescue as these are always unplanned 
events. 

Have you ever wondered, after the months of 
preparation, the excitement of the start and the 
finish, what happens after a Sydney to Hobart Yacht 
Race?  See on pages 12 and 13 how our member 
Charles helped one of the boats get back to its home 
port. 

Itôs 111 years this April since the Titanic sank but 
there are a lot of strange facts that have emerged 
over the years.  Turn to pages 14 and 15 and see if 
there is something you didnôt know about that tragic 
event. 

Have you made The Sands Social your local 
entertainment venue yet?  On page 16 you can find 
out all about them and the benefits of supporting one 
of our sponsors. 

Editor Deidre  

April  in Summary 
Activations:  21 

Fuel Used (Litres):    1,355 

People Assisted:   13  

Boat Talk  
VMR  Brisbaneôs Monthly  Newsletter 
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ACTIVE  CREW 
Daniel McBride 

1 

FULL  MEMBERS 
Tom Gregg Saskia Groen-Inôt-Woud 

Steven Hassett 

3 

May 2023 Crew Roster 
Mon  1 Bravo 

Sat  6 Delta Sun    7 Quebec 

Sat 13 Alpha Sun 14 November 

Sat 20 Foxtrot Sun 21 Papa 

Sat 27 Charlie Sun 28 Sierra 

June 2023 Crew Roster 
Sat  3 Bravo Sun   4 Tango 

Sat 10 Delta Sun 11 Quebec 

Sat 17 Alpha Sun 18 November 

Sat 24 Foxtrot Sun 25 Papa 

VMR Brisbane is 
proudly supported 
by 

 
 
 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER  

BRISBANE HOOKED ON FISHING EVENT 
INCLUDING SEMINAR 

Saturday, 6th May, 2023 at 1.30 pm 

VMRB WORKING BEE 
Sunday, 7th May, 2023 from 7am 

https://www.facebook.com/VMRBrisbane/
http://www.vmrbrisbane.com.au/
http://www.vmrbrisbane.com.au/


 

Presidentôs Report 
 

Itôs always pleasing to welcome new 
members and this month we have one 
new Active Crew Member, three new 
Full Members and 26 Waterside 

Assist members.  You are all welcome to come to our 
base and see what we do to keep ourselves ready to 
assist anyone in trouble on the water as well as use 
the facilities at the disposal of Full Members. 

We are always grateful to the crews who help with 
extra events so thanks to those who assisted with the 
Brisbane to Gladstone Yacht Race on Good Friday.  
We had two boats assisting the QCYC with crowd 
control ï and it was surprising to see so many 
recreational boaties out there considering the weather 
was less than ideal.  

Several of our members showed their support for 
ANZAC Day commemorations when they joined in the 
march at Sandgate.  Other members joined services 
elsewhere and made sure our past and present 
servicemen and women were being remembered. 

We are very sorry to advise that Gordon Kreutzer has 
resigned as Treasurer due to ill-health.  He has been 
a tower of strength, taking on multiple tasks as well as 
being our Treasurer since 2019.  However, we are now 
appealing for a volunteer to take on the role of Interim 
Treasurer until our September AGM and hopefully 
beyond the AGM as well. 

If you know anyone who could be willing to assist us 
with this position, please have them contact me for 
more details (president@vmrbrisbane.com.au).  It 
would be good if the person is a VMR member but it is 
not essential. 

A celebration of the life of Cathy Walk was held at our 
base on 22nd April.  We were honoured that she chose 
to have it with us.  Cathy, her husband and family have 
been tremendous supporters of VMR Brisbane for 
many years and Cathy will be greatly missed. 

We have a working bee planned around our base on 
7th May.  Our mid-week crew are fantastic at doing so 
many odd jobs as well as the essential regular tasks of 
maintaining our boat and base, but we need to make a 
concerted effort to get rid of a few outstanding jobs 
which our regular volunteers have not had time to do.  
To help with catering, please email your intended 
attendance (see note at right). 

I encourage you all to support an initiative that will see 
another local group working with us.  Brisbane Hooked 
On Fishing will be holding their first function with us on 
Saturday, 6th May.  Read more about it and how it can 
help our operations through easy fundraising on page 
9.  However, it doesn't matter how good these new 
ventures sound, they will only work well if people make 
the effort to patronise them.  Letôs help make this one 
a resounding success. 

 

 

The upstairs of our building is available for hire and it 
will look even better soon with the addition of new 
carpet tiles. 

Our portable fuel trailer is almost here and its arrival is 
being greatly anticipated by our crews. 

Weôre very fortunate to have The Sands Social as our 
local, so I would just like to remind you to support them 
and Kedron-Wavell RSL as they do our unit.   

Thomas Grice 

President 

VMR Brisbane. 

 

 

 

Working  Bee At  VMRB  
8 a.m. Sunday, 7th May 

Here are the details for the working bee at the base on 
Sunday, 7th May: 

¶ even though it's a Sunday, any crew members can 
attend; you don't have to be on a Sunday crew. 
(we'd like crew members to attend a minimum of 2 
working bees per year) 

¶ Start at 7am, finish with a Sausage sizzle at 12pm. 
The bar will be open at 12pm. 

Some of the jobs lined up are: 

¶ hardstand area needs mowing plus spraying under 
vessels 

¶ selective weed spray of main lawn 

¶ mount/setup new TV screen in downstairs room 

¶ trophy cabinet upstairs to be moved to prep for new 
carpet install 

¶ water blast boat ramp 

¶ plus plenty more... 

If you're going to help us, please RSVP to 
members.rep2@vmrbrisbane.com by Monday, 1st May 
for catering numbers plus give us an idea of how many 
hands there'll be to do the various jobs. 

 
 

Groups of VMRB  
Our Association includes the following clubs.   

Please click on the logo to find out more details. 
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Activations 
APRIL  
1st ï A busy day across the bay over at Moreton 

Island with assists at Tangalooma and Comboyuro 

Point working alongside our friends at VMR Bribie. 

Tow a broken down 4m powerboat with 1 POB from 

Tangalooma to Cabbage Tree Creek. 

9th - Tow a disabled 6m powerboat with 5 POB from 
Moreton Bay to Pelican Park. 

15th ï Alpha Crew had a frustrating day beginning 
with a call to find a stand-up paddleboarder who had 
gone out of sight (but whom we discovered later had 
been able to return to Baxterôs Jetty and gone 
home.)  ñThen 3 calls quickly one after the other but 
we passed two to Coast Guards near where they 
wanted to go while we took the third one, a jet ski 
with 1 POB, from Tangalooma to Nudgee. 

Later we had a 4.5m tinny with 5 POB whom we 
finally found near Redcliffe in limp mode but they 
wanted us to assist in moving them along faster. 

16th ï ñNovember Crew received two phone calls a 
couple of minutes apart.  The first call was from VMR 
Victoria Point for one of their members who was 
broken down with a flat battery near Cowan Cowan 
on Moreton Island. 

The second call was from similar sized 5.1m vessel 
at Curtain Artificial Reef (very close to Cowan 
Cowan) with an outboard that would turn over but 

wouldn't start.  It had an adult and two children on 
board. 
After reviewing the locations, it was decided to take 
Sands Rescue and attend to the flat battery first and 
jump start it, before proceeding to the vessel that 
wouldn't start.  When Sands Rescue arrived at the 
vessel with the flat battery, it was discovered that the 
second vessel that wouldn't start was literally 200m 
from it. 
The jump start kit on Sands Rescue got the first 
vessel started with no problems.  The owner was a 
member of VMR Victoria Point, so his membership 
had just paid for itself. 
Sands Rescue then pulled alongside the second 
vessel and after asking some preliminary questions 
to check there were no simple fixes, it was set up for 
a tow back to Clontarf boat ramp. 

The smallest child was brought onto Sands Rescue 
as there wasn't much spare room in the vessel to be 
towed and it was considered safer and more 
comfortable for him to be on Sands Rescue. 
The bay was flat so the tow was at a reasonable 
speed back to Clontarf, arriving not long before low 
tide.  After some careful manoeuvring, the vessel 
was put safely alongside the pontoon at Clontarf. 
Following a quick lunch back at the base, one of the 
crew had a practical 
assessment on Sands 
Rescue. 
During this assessment a 
wheelie bin was found 
floating in the bay about a 
mile north of the Cabbage 
Tree creak laterals.  Being a 
hazard to navigation, the 
crew retrieved it, not such 
an easy task when it was 
upside down with no wheels and no lid to grab hold 
of.  Once on board it was returned to base and 
disposed of appropriately.                         (Contôd p 4) 
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ACTIVE CREW ANNIVERSARY 
Congratulations and thank you to the following 
crew members who volunteered more than 5 years 
ago and who joined in April. 

 James Mathieson 2003 20 years 

 Wayne Wright 2010 13 years 

 Ben De Chermont 2018  5 years 



 

Activations APRIL (Contôd) 

25th Sierra Crew had another blow out day with 
strong winds and squally rain keeping most folk at 
home.  They reverted to their usual vessel handling 
and navigation skills. 

30th - Tango Crew had yet another busy Crew day. 
First call out was at 8am for a tender that had 
washed up on shore at Cowan Cowan, Moreton 
Island.  A logistical nightmare having all that sand to 
be removed from out and around the 4.25m tender 
as well as inside it.  The boat was successfully 
retrieved and returned to its mother ship anchored 
up a couple of hundred metres off the beach.   

Upon returning into Cabbage Tree Creek after 
refuelling, they received another call out for a broken 
down Wave-Runner near the measured mile (inside 
the shipping channel).  Two adults and one child 
were brought onto Sands Rescue and due to no tow-
tap being fitted it was a 6 knot journey back into 
Nudgee Boat Ramp.  

Itôs always pleasing to hear favourable reactions and 
this family posted on Facebook: ñCanôt believe of all 
places I could get stuck it was in the shipping 
channel.  I was so grateful that we were picked up 
and everyone was so lovely and helpful.  Thank you 
so much!ò 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Thank you to all the crews who are able to assist 
with any activations and who are on standby.  We 
really appreciate receiving activation details and 
photos to help promote VMR Brisbane.  

Also we are grateful for the skipperôs reports as they 
add colour to the actual rescue details.  Please email 
any information and/or photos through to 
editor@vmrbrisbane.com.au and also to 
social.media@vmrbrisbane.com.au 

VMR  Rescues 
All the VMR and Coast Guard units do amazing 
work.   Here is the current situation with VMR North 
Stradbroke and on page 6 you can read about the 
great teamwork involved in a rescue involving VMR 
Mackay  
VMR North Stradbroke Island had a busy day with 2 
Medivacs and 2 other rescues on Saturday, 15th 
April.  That means they had done 35 medivacs and 
assisted 7 vessels in the first 3½ months of 2023.   
Itôs been an impressive beginning to the year. 

Found Deflated Life  Raft 
At the time of going to press, Queensland Police 
were trying to find where a found life raft had come 
from.  It was located about 9.45 a.m. on Sunday, 30th 
April east of Coochie Mudlo Island. 

 
The owner, or anyone who may recognise the life 
raft, is asked to contact police urgently.  
Investigations are continuing. 
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NEW WATERSIDE  ASSIST MEMBERS 

Nelson Alphonso Peter Barron Scott Birch Cameron Brown 

Stuart Crossan Nicholas Cunningham Michael Forsyth Mya Gray 

Kim Harrison Josh Hawley Brandan Holahan Aaron Klee 

Lala Koa James Margin Graham Marshall Aaron McCabe 

Arran McGhie Alain Merckel John Musso Andrew Nicholson 

Nathan Russell Michael Sinclair Carl Skillern John Sutton 

Marcus Valentine Gary Weis 

26 

mailto:editor@vmrbrisbane.com.au
mailto:social.media@vmrbrisbane.com.au


 

Around the Base 
Ian Simmonds was presented with his well-earned 
anchors by skipper Nino. 

Geoffrey was one of several fisherman having a 
pleasant time out on the bay ï although he was just 
throwing bait to the uncooperative seafood. 

 Doug had 

 

Sandgate Yacht Club 
April has been a relatively quiet month at SYC.  A 
number of members joined the spectator fleet to 
view the start of the Brisbane to Gladstone Yacht 
Race.  The clich® ñItôs not normally like thisò applied 
this year with Northeast winds making a tough race 
for the teams.  SYC does not normally schedule 
racing over the Easter weekend, so the only racing 
to be had at Sandgate in April was on 23rd for the 
ANZAC Memorial Trophy.  This trophy has been 
adorning the trophy cabinet for quite some time and 
has not been contested for many years.  We are still 
researching the history of this trophy, but we look 
forward to returning it to our regular sailing calendar. 

This year, due to a strong wind warning, the ANZAC 
Trophy race was held in Cabbage Tree Creek, 
starting in front of the clubhouse.  PRO and Rear 
Commodore John Mitchell set a 4 lap course starting 
opposite the boat ramp, out to Baxterôs Jetty, then 
down to Nundah Creek and back to the boat ramp.    

(Above: Hence officials on the Committee ñboatò on 
shore as captured by Chris Noonan.) 

Four boats took to the water and the winds coming 
over the mangroves on the southern side of the 
creek were anything but stable.  After racing, SNAffU 
and Ffunilly Enuff ventured out into Bramble Bay, but 
promptly returned after experiencing rough and 
gusty conditions. 

We welcomed James and Helen McDiarmid to the 
club and hope to see them again soon.  J.P Mira 
returned from a long period overseas and was able 
to take Ollie from Brownseaôs Scouts out for a sail 
and performed well in difficult conditions. 

The summer sailing season is drawing to a close.  
The calendar for the remainder of the season: 

Sunday, 7th May ï Final Club Championship races 

Sunday, 21st May ï Bramble Bay Trophy  
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Emergencies Happen 
We are a fine multicultural country but sometimes 
things happen that test the patience of some of our 
volunteers who are available 24/7 to assist people 
out on the water should they require help. 

It would be ideal if people logged on when they leave 
land but, of course, sadly this doesnôt happen nearly 
as often as it should.  Please consider logging on as 
it is easy on weekends and public holidays when the 
crews are physically at the VMR bases.   It is free 
and is security if you donôt return by the expected 
time.  There are volunteers who will make 
themselves available every day/night of the week. 

People think they can phone anyone for help but 
there are many óblack spotsô in the bay when a 
phone signal is not available.  This is when a marine 
radio is invaluable because you can just about 
guarantee that a breakdown will happen in the most 
inconvenient place. 

If you do phone for help, make the greatest effort to 
speak clearly as some accents are very difficult to 
understand especially when the person is agitated. 

It really does make a big difference when you know 
where you are!  Recently one of our crews had 
someone ring up and say they needed help in 
ñMoreton Bayò.  Eventually they revealed where they 
had started from which narrowed the search down 
to north of Shorncliffe.  When asked to fire a day flare 
so our crew could locate them, they didnôt know what 
that meant.  

So another point is to make sure you have the right 
safety equipment on board and check their use by 
dates. (That is a legal requirement;) 

Make sure you know how to use flares and beacons 
before you go out and wear your PLB on your 
person.  (When activated, an EPIRB enables a 
search for a particular vessel whereas a Personal 
Locating Beacon pinpoints an individual person.) 

Itôs exciting for someone when they acquire a boat, 
kayak, or stand up paddleboard and emergencies 
will be the last things on their mind. 

It wouldnôt hurt for you to check with neighbours or 
friends who have water craft to see if they are aware 
of the necessary safety equipment and how they can 
help themselves by logging on, or at the very least 
letting someone on land know where they are going. 

And, finally, if you do call for help but then find 
yourself able to save yourself, please let the crew 
who are searching for you know that they are no 
longer required.  They are volunteers who give up 
their time to help the community and the rescue units 
work hard to afford to run their vessels so they donôt 
need to spend hours using fuel to comb the bay 
looking for you if you no longer need assistance. 

 

Teamwork 

 

This is a screenshot from VMR Mackay of the 
original search area for the three missing fishermen 
on Friday, 14th April approximately 4 hours by boat 
ENE from Mackay.  This area was expanded the 
next day to cover an area greater than 175 square 
Nautical Miles.  The surface search was being 
conducted by 2 VMR Mackay Vessels, 1 VMR 
Whitsunday Vessel, 1 VMR Burdekin Vessel and 
QWPS Launch Damian Leeding with VMR Midge 
Point providing operational support.  More than 35 
personnel were involved in the "on water" surface 
search since VMR Mackay were tasked on Thursday 
evening, 13th April as well as support personnel 
ashore.   

During this time VMR Mackay was also able to 
maintain 1 vessel (their 6.8mtr RHIB Mackay 
Rescue) and a crew, should there have been a need 
to assist other boaties.  VMR Bowen was also on 
standby for rescues should there have been a need. 

The sad story is that three people were on aboard a 
boat in the Creal Reef when the vessel overturned 
on 13th April. 

Emergency services were alerted when an 
emergency position indicating radio beacon (EPIRB) 
was activated about 100 nautical miles offshore east 
of Mackay, near Creal Reef, at 8.10pm on Thursday, 
13th April.  Apparently a rogue wave hit the 7 metre 
boat causing it to capsize.  A search for the 
fishermen was launched with a number of aircraft 
and helicopters as well as up to 15 boats at various 
times.   

Queensland Police Inspector, Andrew Godbold, said 
ñThe huge difficulty is that it is so far off [the coast] 
that by the time planes and helicopters get out there 
they have to turn around and come back to refuel 
and similar with the boats as well.ò   

Two of the missing fishermen were found on Friday 
14th April but, despite the best efforts of all members 
of the search and rescue team, they were unable to 
locate the third person.   

Authorities suspended the search after 3 days as 
experts felt there was very little chance of anyone 
surviving longer than two days out there.  However 
everyone was urged to be vigilant and keep a 
lookout for anything of interest that may help lead to 
the manôs recovery.  

VMR  BRISBANE 6    APRIL  2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

VALE 

CATHERINE MAY WALK 

21.09.1962 ï 29.03.23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We all know Cathy and her husband Dave 
through their sponsorship of VMRB for many 
years.  We are so grateful for their readiness to 
provide high quality meat trays for our fundraising 
and social events. 

Although Cathy spent her early years as a 
seamstress doing some specialised needlework, 
it was when her four kids grew up that her career 
path changed ï drastically! 

Eldest son Nick finished his butcherôs 
apprenticeship and wanted to go into business on 
his own.  His parents came to his aid, by buying 
Deagon Bulk Meats ï at No.18 it is one of the 
oldest registered butcher shops in Queensland.  
After that came the surprising bit: Cathy then did 
her butcherôs apprenticeship under Nick!  Nick is 
now in Melbourne but Dave and Courtney 
continue the family connection. 

It hasnôt all been plain sailing, especially when the 
shop burnt down in 2014, but they re-emerged to 
become a greatly revered business with an 
excellent reputation.  Cathy would be happy for 
us to include their shop details on this page so 
you can find their range of grocery products 
(which they can deliver) and recipes. 

Cathy had a three year-long battle with cancer 
which she endured stoically.  Hopefully her 
favourite tipple of rum and coke helped her 
through it.  Her friends gathered to farewell Cathy 
at VMR Brisbaneôs base on 22nd April. 

Messages were written by friends on a papier-
mâché turtle containing Cathyôs ashes and then 
her family accompanied Joe and Ian on The 
Sands Rescue to float it into Moreton Bay.  It was 
so touching when the turtle floated away and one 
flipper waved goodbye before it sank. 

Our sincere sympathy is extended to Dave, Nick, 
Samantha, Courtney and Ben. 
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Deagon Bulk Meats ï a small family-owned shop 
that will give you great quality meat and old 

fashioned service whether in store or on-line. 

116 Barclay Street, Deagon 4017 

Phone: (07) 3269.1417 deagonbulkmeats.com.au 

Ben, Courtney, Nick, Sam and Dave 


